NORTHERN DOOR UNITED METHODIST CHURCH
Calvary & Zion                     Circuit Rider –November 2020

Dear Members and Friends,

The number of active covid cases is still too high in Door County. Because I do not want you waiting week by week for in person worship to begin and after talking with the Church Council chairs we will not have worship in person in the month of November.

November 1st we will serve Communion as we did in October.

The way I am keeping from being discouraged is to think of the future and how I can help be part of the solution, not the problem.

The Serenity Prayer has been helpful to me during times like these. 

God Grant me the Serenity to accept the things I cannot change,
 change the things I can and the wisdom to know the difference.
[image: image11.jpg]



[image: image1.jpg]WM@%W |

=
DBesim




[image: image3.wmf] 

 

 

 

 

 


· November 1

Theme: All saints Sunday

Bible:  I John 3.1-3, Revelation 7.9-17


Message:  What shall we be?

· November 8

 
Theme: Friends of Jesus

Bible: Matthew 26.17-25, 47-56, 27.1-10, John 20.24-29


Message:  Judas and Thomas
· November 15

Theme: Friends of Jesus

Bible: Acts 10


Message:  Peter and Cornelius
· November 22

Theme: Friends of Jesus

Bible: Acts 9.26-30, 15.36-41


Message:  Barnabas and John Mark


· [image: image4.wmf]November 29   First Sunday in Advent

Theme: Friends in stories

Bible: Luke 2.1-7


Message:  Jesus and the stork
Emergency Pastoral Care

920-421-1968

*Pastor Michael's e-mail!

michaelbmorris100@gmail.com
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E-mail Updates*
Please notify the office of any e-mail changes and birthdays.  
If you know of e-mail updates of members and friends, 
please feel free to send along this newsletter.
Thanks so much!
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Choir Canceled Until Further Notice

A NOTE FROM BECKI IN OFFICE

I am still out of the office and working from home. I am on the mend but continue to have a compromised immune system.  You can still reach me via the church email as I can pretty much do everything from home.  I can be reached at my home phone at 868-1362 or via my cell which you can also text at 920-737-9114.  I might not be working the usual Tues. Weds. Thurs 9-2 hours (but I will try).  I am still  treating with doctors and my schedule will vary. I will check emails often and keep in touch with Pastor.  Michael should be available in the church office during the regular hours, subject to him have other commitments and pastoral needs.  We will continue to keep you notified and in direct communication, do not hesitate to reach out.  
MISSION OF THE MONTH FOR NOVEMBER 
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HELP of Door County

 

 

HELP of Door County provides services and programs throughout the Door County Peninsula to victims of domestic abuse. They work to improve the well-being and dignity of individuals, families, and intimate relationships. They do this by supporting and enhancing their strengths to reduce the incidence of violence and conflict within their relationships. HELP does not provide counseling, but they are here to listen without judgment, support without blaming, and empower victims through advocacy and information. Due to the generosity of our community, all victim services are free and confidential.

Thank you for your generosity

Checks can be made out to Calvary or Zion with “HELP of DC” in the memo line.  
CHRISTMAS DECORATING AT CALVARY

On Tuesday, November 24th, at 10:30 am we will be decorating the church for the Christmas season. All are invited to participate!

A NOTE FROM JOAN
Just a note to let you know that there will be no Cantata this year.
MINISTRY OF PRAYER
Christ taught us to pray and encourages us to pray unceasingly.  Let us continually pray for our 
loved ones, our friends, our world.  Michelle Reinhard is our Prayer Chain leader.  You may contact her by email: teachers@gate.net using “Prayer Chain” in the subject line.  For those without email, please call her cell phone 727-480-4409 year-round or locally at 920-839-9911 (Easter thru October).  Michelle would like to start a phone prayer chain so people who do not have email can participate.  The information would be the same, but you would receive a call.  If you are interested in joining the email prayer chain or being included in the phone chain, please let Michelle know so you can be added to this “link of faith”.
CALENDAR ITEMS
If you have some news or a date you would like to pass along email the office the information and I will get it out in either an up coming newsletter or in an email which ever one time allows. Deadline for Decembers’ Newsletter is November 18th.  We will post detail/updates online and through email. 
ZION NEWS
A Note from Myrtle
Again, Zion has been on lock down as Covid-19 surged in Door County.  It seems like living in the catacombs.  Only these people were able to meet together, in a time of crisis, for mutual support.  With the pandemic we are divided into single units to do the best we can by ourselves in a time of crisis.  The savvy are fortunate to have the internet to find support.  Thanks to all who see needs and respond.

November 1 daylight savings ends, and we move our clocks back one hour to standard time.  Biological clocks are not that easily reprogrammed.  Adjustment sometimes takes a while.  Communion will again be self-administered by taking the elements home.

November 3 is election day.  Be sure to vote if you haven't voted yet.  This is an extremely crucial day for your input.  The future of America is in our hands.  Please consider the issues seriously and vote your conscience.  There has been much hype and clouding of issues concerning the course America should take.  The issues are major and many and many power plays are at work seeking their own agenda.  God is at work.  His love, mercy and grace will prevail.  God will not disregard a repentant nation.  Pray for America, for the people to renew the covenant.  

Veterans Day will be another day with the celebration being curtailed.  But do take time to remember our military who, also, have issues with the pandemic.

Thanksgiving Day, a family day, will be affected by the virus.  Each family will have to decide how to celebrate the day.  Whether there is the usual gathering or a modified gathering, we can still find many things for which to be thankful.  We can focus on these things.  In Philippians 4:11, while in prison, Paul wrote, “I've learned by now to be quite content with my circumstances.”  MS  (be resigned to)

Continue to hang in there,  Stay safe.  Hope for successful resolution soon.  

II Chronicles 7:14  “If my people, who are called by my name, are sorry for what they have done,  if they pray and obey me and stop their evil ways, I will hear them from heaven.  I will forgive their sin, and I will heal their land.”  NCV

Myrtle Clark









10/20/20

COST FREE MISSION OPPORTUNITIES

There are several ways in which you can help support missions that don’t cost you anything.  

Econo Foods grocery receipts can be turned in at the church. We get cash back for all of your purchases.
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CURRENT EVENTS @ CALVARY
Current Events is normally on Tuesdays at 9 am, at Calvary hosted by Joan Vahey. As we go to print will be no current events in the month of October. They are planning on holding a meeting on November 10th throughout the rest November.  Please check the online calendar for information for changes or call the office.  
SPECIAL THANKS
A special thank you to all who contributed to the Mission of the Month for November: UMCOR.  We received a thank you card from the Sunshine House for our donation.  
contribution Report

Dear Members and Friends,
We will continue to publish a brief financial report.  You will notice what our year-to-date offerings have been compared to our expenses.  After looking at the report, if you have any questions please ask me. 

In Christ, Michael B. Morris, Pastor
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Dear members and friends of Calvary and Zion United Methodist,

There is a way individuals can contribute to the Church from another pocket. Each year if you are 70½ you can give up to $100,000 to a charitable organization without being subject to income tax on the distribution. The gift satisfies all or part of the annual required minimum distribution from an IRA. 

In Christ,

Michael B. Morris –Pastor
To Make a Charitable Rollover Gift 

Use the letter below.  When you have completed and signed the letter, send it to your IRA Custodian and ask them to make a direct transfer of funds from your IRA to your local church or favorite charity.  Be sure that the check is made payable to the church or charity, even if it is mailed to you.

Date:  ________________________________________

Name of IRA Custodian: _______________________________________________________

Address:  ___________________________________________________________________


    ___________________________________________________________________

City/State/Zip: _______________________________________________________________

Dear IRA Custodian,


In late December 2015, Congress passed and the President signed into law legislation that made permanent the ability to rollover directly from an IRA to a qualified charitable organization.  As the owner of IRA account # ___________________________ that is in the custody of your organization, I request that you transfer from that account the sum of 

$ ___________________________ to the:

Church or Name:
Calvary United Methodist Church  or
Zion United Methodist Church        

Street Address:
PO Box 168
P O Box 344




City/StateZip:
Egg Harbor, WI 54209
Fish Creek, WI 54212



Treasury Tax ID Number 39-1344231
39-1528041




It is my intention to make a Qualified Charitable Distribution (QCD) from my IRA to be sent directly to Calvary or Zion United Methodist Church at the address listed above.  It is also my intention that this distribution ____will/ ____will not (choose one) fulfill part or all of my IRA required minimum distribution for this year.  However, if you require any further documents completed, please promptly send those to me.

Cordially yours,

__________________________________________

(Signature)

__________________________________________

__________________________________________

__________________________________________

(Print Name and Address)
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calvaryandzionumc.org�to visit the website


Like Zion on Facebook





Year to date through September 30, 2020


Calvary  


Income:	$ 70,747


Expenses:	$ 76,714*


Net Income:	$  -5,967


Zion  


Income: 	$ 54,594 	


Expense:	$ 35,640*


Net Income:	$ 18,954


*Includes Shared Expenses 


		





In Our Thoughts & Prayers�      �     All suffering with illness     �     All recuperating from surgery�     All awaiting test results�     All lingering in the grief of loss�     All struggling to make ends meet�     All striving to bring healing in their families    �     All serving in the military and overseas


Members & Friends in Assisted Living


Evelyn Mueller


Sturgeon Bay Health Services, Sturgeon Bay


Mary Ann Masson


Alexian Village, Milwaukee


Jeanne Desotelle


Cedar Grove Gardens II, Cedar Grove
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NOVEMBER BIRTHDAYS





  


Shirley McMullen


Joan Vahey


6.	Don Garber


  8.	Justin Pfister


18.	Caroline Polster


20.	Dottie Pohlman


21. 	Alice Shepherd


27.   Joann Richter


30. 	Judy Endle














